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BOARD  OF  SELECTMEN 

 

DEEP RIVER TOWN HALL 
 
 
 
 
 
Regular Meeting — February 10, 2015 
 
 
 
Attendance: Selectmen Richard Smith, Angus McDonald & David Oliveria. 

Also: Margo Hilfinger and John Greene (videography);  Peter 
Terenzi, Mark Reyher. 

 
 
This regular meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm by Smith. 
 
 
Minutes:  Regular Meeting of January 13, 2015 
 
Motion by McDonald, Oliveria 2nd, to approve the minutes of the regular 
meeting of January 13, 2015. 
 

APPROVED   3 – 0 
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Kirtland / River Street Sewer Extension: 
 
McDonald read into the record the following documents, which are 
reproduced in their entirety: 
 

Resolution recommending an increase in the appropriation and 
bond authorization for the Kirtland / River Street Sewer System 
Extension Project: 

 
Resolution to call a Special Town Meeting: 

 
Motion by McDonald, Oliveria 2nd, to approve the resolutions as read. 
 
         APPROVED 3 - 0 
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The Warning (Legal Notice) of the Special Town Meeting 
scheduled for March 5, 2015, is reproduced in its entirety: 
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A resolution to approve an additional appropriation of $1.1 million, 
an amount equal to the increase in funding through the USDA 
grant / loan is reproduced in its entirety: 
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500 Industrial Park Road: 
 
On January 13, 2015 the Town published a legal notice seeking a licensed real 
estate broker to properly market the town-owned building at 500 Industrial 
Park Road.  The sole response was from the Frederick K. Reyher Agency of 
Deep River.  Board members will review the document, which will be on the 
agenda for discussion and action at the next Board of Selectmen meeting, 
scheduled for February 24, 2015. 
 
 
Appointments: 
 
Motion by Oliveria, McDonald 2nd, to correct actions taken at the Board of 
Selectmen meeting of November 25, 2014: 
 
1.  Murray Zack, whose name had been omitted from the list of Special     
    Constables, was reappointed, his term to expire 12/01/15. 
 
2. Russell Marth, who had wished to retire from the Community Health  
    Committee, was reappointed in error.  The appointment was rescinded. 
 
         APPROVED  3 – 0 
 

The Board of Selectmen remained in session during a joint  
meeting with the Board of Finance. 

 
 
Audience of Citizens - Any Other Matters to Come Before the Board: 
 
Smith presented information provided by Southern Connecticut Gas (CNG) 
regarding the possible installation of a natural gas pipeline along Main Street.  
The documents outline the cost of the proposed project and the part the Town 
of Deep River might be expected to play. 
 
At the regularly scheduled February 24, 2015, meeting of the Boards of 
Selectmen & Finance, representatives of CNG will give detailed presentation 
and answer questions from Board members and the audience. 
 
Smith reported that as of the year ending October 1, 2014, the Grand List had 
risen by $ 9,145,318, or 1.86 per cent, compared to the previous year’s  
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total.  The increase represents anticipated additional tax revenues of 
approximately $236,000, or approximately one-half mill at the current rate  
of 25.88.  All agreed that, with preparation of the FY 2015-16 budget underway, 
the added revenue would be welcome.  Members of both Boards expressed 
concern over possible requests for increases in the Regional District 4 and 
Elementary School budgets despite the decline in enrollment. 
 
 
Fire Department Headquarters: 
 
Following discussion of the Fire Department Study Committee’s (FDSC) report 
there was general agreement that of all the alternative sites listed, the present 
location is the most suitable overall, despite some outstanding issues. 
 
1]  Ownership of the house and property adjacent to Fire Headquarters.  The 
property was purchased by the Deep River Fire Department, Incorporated, to 
accommodate future expansion.  It is still owned by the DRFD, Inc.  Board of 
Finance Chairman John Bauer agreed to meet with the Trustees of the Deep 
River Fire Department, Incorporated, to seek resolution of this issue. 
 
2]  The FDSC concluded that the Fire Department requires 10,000 square feet 
of floor space. The present single-story building has a footprint of 
approximately 4,800 square feet.  Members of both Boards expressed their 
concern that the mass of a building more than twice as large might overwhelm 
the available land, 
 
Adding a partial second story for office or storage use would shrink the 
footprint, but would increase the height.  In addition, the area is designated as 
a flood plain—the building’s base must be raised by 18 inches. Aside from 
neighborhood concerns, it was noted that the location is a major gateway to 
Deep River, so that aesthetics are very important.   
 
To aid in future discussions, Smith will obtain the cost for preliminary exterior 
designs, so Board members can view the impact of a new building in the 
context of the surrounding neighborhood.   That information should be 
available for the next joint meeting of the two Boards, scheduled for February 
24, 2015, 
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Adjournment: 
 
Motion by Oliveria, McDonald 2nd, to adjourn at 8:40 pm. 
 

APPROVED   3 – 0 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Richard H. Smith, 
First Selectman 


